To: All Aquarina of Residents Re: COVID-19 - Update #12

Date: April 8, 2020



Dear Residents and Neighbors,

As we settle deeper into our shared COVID-19 journey, the ACSA Board and Task Force thanks everyone for your commitment to do what's right for yourself and the safety of others. To the best of our knowledge there are no known cases in Aquarina or the surrounding communities. However, the total number of cases in Brevard and Indian counties continue to grow.

Florida Key Indicators

	4/2/2020	4/8/2020
Positive cases	8010	15,456
Hospitalized	1,058	1,956
Deaths	128	309
% of + cases ¹	10.2%	10.7%

¹ of tests administered

Brevard and Indian River Counties 4/7/2020

	Brevard County	Indian River County
Positive Cases	102	63
Hospitalized	28	16
Deaths	2	0

Healthcare modeling now shows that new cases are predicted to decline several weeks earlier than first thought peaking on April 14, 2020 and declining throughout May. This is being credited to compliance with the CDC guidelines, especially social distancing. Below is a link to forecasting by state the need for hospital resources which is based on projected case rates.

https://experience.arcgis.com/experience/96dd742462124fa0b38ddedb9b25e429/https://covid19.healthdata.org/united-states-of-america/florida

Other COVID-19 related news and updates include:

HOAs of Sub-Communities

Nancy McRae has reached out to our sub-community HOA presidents in an effort to support and coordinate any COVID-19 safety planning as needed. Please see her direct message below.

"All HOA Presidents within Aquarina: As you are aware the ACSA COVID-19 Task Force has asked that anyone living in Aquarina who has a confirmed case of COVID-19 voluntarily share this with a member of the Covid-10 task force on a confidential basis. We would discuss with that individual any action that we propose taking with the information.

Such action could include seeking information about any common areas within Aquarina that were visited in the previous 10 days to determine if any additional safety measures are needed (such as industrial cleaning) to protect our community and reduce the spread. We would encourage the

individual to inform any recent contacts about their circumstances, and with their written consent, would assist if requested to do so.

We have been discussing the legal and ethical aspects of whether we can/should inform the local HOA where the resident lives, that there is a diagnosed case (without naming the person) in their community. Legal direction at local, state and national levels agree there is no case law to assist in determining an appropriate course of action; and we are continuing to research this daily.

By this email we are asking that you share with us any best practices that your Board or community are planning or have taken so that we could share these with others. As well, we want to assure you that we are available to provide any knowledge or assistance we might have including helping to research the myriad of government websites and contact our network of experts. We know that we all share the goal of protecting Aquarina and supporting our neighbors while protecting the privacy rights of individuals.

~Nancy McRae, Covid-19 Task Force and ACSA Board Member"

Open Houses

We have had several open houses conducted over the past weekends within Aquarina. While the CDC/Florida Stay at Home order is in effect and based on the Space Coast Association of Realtors position, we are asking homeowners and realtors to voluntarily suspend in-person open houses and consider virtual tours prior to scheduling in person appointments.

https://members.spacecoastmls.com/mls-resources/coronavirus-and-the-mls

The COVID-19 Task Force now meets several times a week rather than daily as most of our urgent issues have been addressed. Please don't hesitate to contact the members of the COVID-19 Task Force with questions and comments. Our goal to help keep everyone informed so we can all work together in keeping Aquarina and all residents as safe and healthy as possible.

Darlene Vrotsos, <u>djvrotsos@gmail.com</u>
Ann Bruns, <u>aquarinaann@outlook.com</u>
Nancy McRae, <u>aquarina.nancy@gmail.com</u>
Jamie Matthews, <u>imaquarina@gmail.com</u>

Respectfully,

Aquarina Community Services Association, Inc.
Board of Directors
https://aquarinabeachandcountryclub.com/covid-19/